



Oak Meadow Primary School Weekly Newsletter - Friday 18th July 2025: Issue 39







An end of year message from Mr. Lane...

I write to you for the final time this school year as we celebrate the phenomenal success we have achieved together throughout 2024-25. As I stated at the start of the week, in my letter sharing news of our Primary School of the Year award and the exemplary performance of our children in statutory assessments, I am extremely proud of EVERY Oak Meadow child for their progress this year and thankful to you for your support as well as our fabulous staff for their unwavering commitment to provide education and enrichment of the highest quality.

As we end the final week of the term, I would like to congratulate our Year 6 children for their magnificent leavers' assembly where they took the audience on a journey to 'Oz', showcasing their extraordinary singing, acting and dancing talents along the way! I was in complete awe of the children as they gave us a memorable end to their school journey providing a fitting platform for us to say farewell to them and their families who we have worked in close partnership with for the past seven years.

Time seems to pass so quickly and as I stood proudly admiring the 'Mighty Oaks' Year 6 have now become, ready to move on and make their mark on the world, I remembered them as the 'Tiny Acorns' from when they first joined our family in Reception. Time passes all too quickly and remembering to stop to reflect is so important. It is the everyday moments that matter, and we must ensure we do not rush the opportunity for special memories to forge. Class of 2025, thank you for leaving your inspiring mark on our school and I look forward to hearing the stories of your successes in the years ahead!

I will send a welcome back letter on the first day we return in September detailing upcoming dates for the autumn term as well as outlining key events for the school year to help you in making plans and arrangements. The new school year will inevitably bring excitement and anticipation for the undoubted successes ahead - I look forward to the adventures in store for us all in 2025-26...

Before then, I wish everybody a peaceful, relaxing and fun-filled summer holiday. Take care everyone, have a lovely summer break and we will see you again on Wednesday 3rd September.

Safeguarding Information

If you have any concerns about a child, please contact one of our designated safeguarding leaders (DSL):

Mr. Lane (Head of School).

Miss. Billingsley (Deputy Headteacher).

Mr. Hawkins (Assistant Headteacher).

Mrs. Worrallo (Assistant Headteacher).

Miss. Tomlinson (EYFS/KS1 SENDCo).

Upcoming dates for the diary

21st July - INSET Day, school closed for children.

1st Sept – INSET Day, school closed for children.

2nd Sept - INSET Day, school closed for children.

3rd Sept – All children return to school for Autumn Term 1.

Communication

Our doors are always open whenever you need us and the main office number is 01902 558517.

> The school email address is oakmeadowprimaryschool@ wolverhampton.gov.uk

Also remember to check the school website and follow us on 'X' @oakmeadow12







Attendance and Punctuality

Thank you for making sure your child is in school every day and on time. Remember that our minimum attendance target for all children is 96%.



Attending school every day impacts significantly on your child's learning and their attainment. Please see the table below that shows the number of lessons missed as the attendance rate falls.

Every day counts over the school year:

Attendance during the school year	Equals this number of days absent	Meaning that approximately this number of lessons have been missed
95%	9 days	50 lessons!
90%	19 days	100 lessons!
85%	29 days	150 lessons!

Make sure your child is an Oak Meadow attendance H.E.R.O (Here, Every day, Ready and On Time) by arriving between 8:35 and 8:45am each morning.

Every minute counts over the school year:

5 minutes late each day = 3 days lost!

10 minutes late each day = 6.5 days lost!

15 minutes late each day = 10 days lost!

20 minutes late each day = 13 days lost!

30 minutes late each day = 19 days lost!

Class Attendance for this week

Reception and Key Stage 1				
RB	94.7%	Attendance HERO bear winners are class 1B – well done!		
RT	88%			
1B	98.7%			
1E	95.2%	Here		
2B	89.3%	Everyday Ready		
2H	95.3%	On Time		

Key Stage 2		
3H	97.2%	Attendance HERO bear winners are class
3J	95%	
4B	97%	
4N	92%	Here
5CH	95.3%	Everyday
5T	97.4%	Ready On Time
6Н	97.2%	On Time
6W	95.5%	





Our combined whole school attendance for this week was...

94.8%









all almost a line





